
The Town Quay Rally is often unpredictable and this year was no different! 
 
The previous weekend had offered nothing but wind and rain and many might have thought the same 
was to come for the rally! 
 
Nothing could have been further from the truth, Friday was a windy day and the one brave soul who 
turned up early got to appreciate the breeze!  Saturday the weather changed completely, very little 
wind and lots of motor sailing to get into the Marina before the tide turned. 
 
 

 
   
Eleven boats made it and for myself and Helen this was our first rally as organisers.  Having had lots 
of advice from Sue beforehand we hoped it would all turn out ok! 
 
  
It was t-shirt and shorts weather Saturday afternoon, perfect for the pontoon party which took place 
on the terrace at Town Quay Marina. 



    
 
Much fun was had by all and the wine was free flowing!  The spread of food prepared by Helen 
ensured the alcohol went down well and we had a number of berth holders gate crash the party, 
which added to the spice of the event! 
 
The evening meal and fun took place at The Platform Tavern, a short stagger from the 
Marina. 

  
 
We took over all the tables and 3 hours later all left well satisfied with the food and musical 
entertainment that was going on in the bar next door. 



 
Sunday turned out to be a strong breeze that was picking up to 20 knots by midday.   A fun sail home 
for all no doubt! 
 
Dave & Helen 

 


